
Minutes

Board of Director's Meeting

Insurance Policy Renewal Review

April 15,2021

Meeting started at 7:15pm

Roll Call Board Member's in attendance President Erick Alonso, Erika Pfluckerand

Jose. Property Manager Fernando Garrote, Insurance Agent Jackie Pena.

President Erick Alonso explained the reason for the meeting, which was to discuss

the association's insurance policy renewal increase. The policy increase was that

of 84% compared to last years policy. He went on to say that with the sudden

increase the board will not be able to use money out of the pool reserves because

pooled reserves can only be used for deferred maintenance / replacement items.

Therefore payment of an unexpected insurance increase would not fit that

category. As a result the option is to set a special assessment in order to cover

this increase in the insurance premium. Last year the Association paid

$131,902.78, this year the association will have to pay a total of $241,966.76
which is an additional increase of $110,068.84 in insurance coverage over last
year. The special assessment would be set at a total of $295.78 per unit, the

community having 373 units. Each resident would have an option of paying six

payments of $49.18 for the length of six months.

Jackie Pena, insurance agent explained the Premium summary of the various

Insurance Companies. She went on to explain the problem we face this year is

that of the industry not warning any of the Condominiums of major increases. She

went on to add that one major problem we face this year is that of the general

liability policy, which has a cost of $39,198.60 covered by Northfield Ins Co. Jackie
also explained how insurance markets are at a cyclical curve, they fluctuate

between Hard and Soft Markets, and unfortunately we find ourselves through the

Hard Market at this point in time.
























